Wakefield High School PTSA

Summer Planning Meeting Minutes

August 21, 2014
Attendees:  Jessica Martz,  DeBora King, Cheryl Buchanan, Deana Byrd, Andrea Blackwood, Karen Brown, Tripp Crayton, Jean Duffy, Kate Jones, Tracie Loveless, Santiago Mazuera, Sylvia Mazuera, Judy Protz, Laura Puyana, Karen Robinson, Kristy Stevenson, Leigh Watson, and Lynn Stuchel.

Call to Order:   6:50pm










DeBora King

President's Report:










DeBora King

· The Lamp of Knowledge Breakfast is on 9/19/14, not 9/20/14 as previously listed.

· Ms. Pyrch is retiring so will no longer be one of our Faculty Liaisons.

· Susie Masten is moving so will no longer be our Honor Roll committee chair.

· DeBora took a job at the 9th grade Center, but this will not conflict with her duties as PTSA President.

Principal's Report:










Tripp Crayton



· This school year we have 19 new employees (which is about average for a school our size) , 204 total staff , and 2415 students expected on the first day of school.
· 9/11/14 is Meet the Teacher Night.  There is also a JV football game that night but conflicts with schedules cannot be avoided because the school has something going on every night until October 21st and then October 22nd for a long stretch again.  
· The preliminary percentage for last year's graduation rate is 86.7%.  This is 1.5% higher than the former year.  Further review of our data has been requested because we have documentation that several students who are counting against us actually moved to another school out of state.
· The $5,000 donation from PTSA towards teacher development is going to be offered via 10 $500 grants being offered to staff members.
· Celebrate My Drive is back and WHS is going for the $100,000 prize this year.  
· Author Ellen Hopkins will be visiting WHS on Thursday, Sept. 4th in conjunction with the Just Think First Campaign.
· Wednesday, September 3rd is Senior Night.
· Friday, September 5th is an early release day, with a staff luncheon provided by PTSA.
· There will be a Credit by Demonstrated Mastery Central Services' Presentation on Tuesday, September 9th at 6pm. This is a program where students will have the opportunity to gain credit for certain high school courses without having to actually take the class. The student would get credit if they pass a test rather than take the class.  It is a pass/fail grade, so would not help GPA.
Treasurer's Report:










Deana Byrd



· Deana recommends the audit to be performed by an outside vendor rather than by volunteers that may not necessarily have an accounting background.  There was a $2,100 tax bill received last year due to a error.  Deana was able to have this fee waived but recommends a professional audit.  Motion to hire an outside firm (independent CPA) to perform our audit by 8/31/14 and complete our tax return at a fee not to exceed $500:  Deana.  Second:  Sylvia.  All approved.  Motion passed.
· Motion to donate an additional $5,000 to the Principal's Discretionary Fund (this is to balance our books for the year with a -0- balance while still retaining of $3,000 retained earnings):  Deana.  Second:  Lynn.  All approved.  Motion passed.

Committee Reports

Mistletoe Market Report:







        

   Karen Brown
· 196 vendors at this year's event.  17 of these vendors will be outside, which is an increase from 5 outside vendors last year.
· Winter Wonderland was full by 7/3/14, Jingle Bell Jazz by 7/8/14, and all other areas by 7/16/14.  92 vendors are on the wait list.
· $16,000 in revenue received thus far from vendor fees.
· 9/9//14 is the next Mistletoe Market Meeting.  Everyone is invited.
· Kristy Stevenson is the PR person once again this year, promoting the event via social media.  
Membership  Report:










Leigh Watson
· Memberships were sold at Freshman Open House on 8/20/14.  They will also be sold at Senior Night o 9/3/14 and Meet the Teacher Night on 9/11/14.

· Over 60 staff members joined PTSA at the staff breakfast.
Hospitality Report:










Tracie Loveless
· A breakfast for all staff was held on 8/18/14.  An early release luncheon will take place for staff on 9/15/14.  Deli sandwich trays and chips will be provided.  Tracie will create a sign up genius to generate donations of drinks and desserts.
· The Lamp of Knowledge Breakfast takes place on 9/20/14 and Tracie will need donations and volunteers for this event.

Communications:









            Karen Robinson



· Karen will coordinate linking Harris Teeter and Food Lion cards and getting volunteers from membership forms.
Newsletter:








              DeBora King for Melissa Warlick
· The newsletter will be distributed in hard copy at Meet the Teacher Night.  Electronic copies after that. Melissa will notify everyone of the date articles are needed for the newsletter each month.
Lamp of Knowledge:









        Andrea Blackwood
· 659 students will be receiving Lamp of Knowledge pins at the breakfast.
Scholarships:











         Judy Protz
· Judy advised that there has been a recommendation to add 2 new scholarships this year; 1st generation college bound students and students pursuing a 2 year associates, vocational, or technical  program.  
· Ms. Martz confirmed that counselors could confirm students who qualify for both of these new scholarships and provided statistics that 65% of WHS students attend a 4 year college after graduation and 25% attend community college.
· Motion to add these 2 Scholarships to the traditional 5 Scholarships we offer each year:  Judy.  Second:  Deana.  All approved.  Motion passed.
Reflections:











 Sylvia Mazuera
· Sylvia reported that Dr. Wells asked her to do a time frame with deadlines, etc. but advised Sylvia to go through the teachers directly to coordinate the program and just copy her on the communications.
Liaison Reports
Faculty Liaisons

· Ms. Duffy stated that at the last meeting in April we agreed to create a $5900 line item based on the School Improvement Plan to integrate 21st century technology into WHS.  Currently there are 902 machines with XP operating systems that cannot be upgraded to '07 technology.  These are mostly desktops.  Ms. Duffy stated that she would like to create stations within the Media Centers with mobile devices and laptops for the students to use.  We have been approved for a sample purchase order of Google Chrome books, which the County will support.  Ms. Duffy is looking into perpetual funding, which is a part of the Advanced Ed requirement.   Tracie Loveless agreed to be the PTSA Liaison to the Media and Tech Committee.
· Ms. Martz reported that WHS has received RAMP (Recognized American Model Counselor Program) Certification for the past 4 years and is the only school in the nation that has received the RAMP certification for 4 years in a row.
Next Meeting:  September 17, 2014
Meeting Adjourned:  8:40 pm.









DeBora King

Minutes Respectfully Submitted,

Lynn Stuchel, Secretary




